# Meeting Summary ST. HILARY SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD

June 5, 2018 7:00 p.m. RECTORY As Approved on September 4, 2018

#### **Members Present**

Fr. Aloysius Funtila, Pastor; Kathie Donovan, Principal; Theresa Jovanovic, President; Ann McNabb, Secretary; Maria Hench, FSA Representative; Mary Kay Donnelly, Faculty Representative.

### **Approval of Minutes**

• The April meeting summary was approved and will be posted on the school's website.

### Pastor's Report

- The grand raffle took place last weekend, 449 tickets sold.
- There is an upcoming meeting for the Renew My Church initiative. School parents are encouraged to attend and school participation is important.
- Discussion on what opportunities can be made to welcome families who want to enroll pending the tax credit scholarship.

## **Principal Report**

- Registration is at 153 students, budget is based on 164. 53 students are applying for the Big Shoulders tax credit scholarship.
- Wrapping up the end of the school year, final field trips. Last day of school Friday, June 8<sup>th</sup>.
- Then men's club sponsored a BBQ for the graduating 8<sup>th</sup> graders and families.
- Three teachers are leaving at the end of the school year. Ms. Montemerro will serve as Assistant Principal next year.

#### **Organization reports**

 The current Family School Association (FSA) board will carry over into next year. Plans are underway for all the end of year celebrations.

#### **Old Business**

- Mrs. Donovan provided a list of recommended parents to be asked to join the school board.
   Theresa will reach out to those families. The board members also brainstormed ideas for community members.
- The calendar of meetings for next school year was reviewed and will be distributed.